
Sponsor:  ROBERT J. GOLEC

ORDINANCE NO.  7702

AN ORDINANCE ESTABLISHING A NON REVERTING FUND FOR THE
COLLECTION OF PENALTIES.

WHEREAS, The City has enacted Ordinances regulating sources
of air pollution and establishing penalties for non-
compliance; and

WHEREAS, the Indiana Department of Environmental Management
require by statute, rule or regulation, the use of
penalties recovered to be used solely for the purposes of
the Hammond Department of Environmental Management; and

WHEREAS, a fund must be established to collect the
penalties generated by the enforcement of any environmental
ordinance with those funds  being utilized for the purposes
of the Hammond Department of Environmental Management.

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT ORDAINED by the Common Council of the
City of Hammond:

Section 1: A non reverting fund designated the
“Environmental Management Special Fund - Penalties” shall
be established for the collection of any funds and/or
penalties collected through any environmental enforcement
action.

Section 2: The funds in the Environmental Management
Special Fund - Penalties shall be used solely to support



the programs and/or projects of the Hammond Department of
Environmental Management.

Section 3: That the account shall be set up as follows:

Revenue:

Account No.    Account Name   1994 Total

248-354.00-94 Penalties $300,000.00

ORDINANCE NO.  7702

Expense:

Account No.    Account Name   1994 Total

248-431.00-014-94 Professional Services
$201,900.00
248-440.00-014-94 Capital Outlays                $
98,100.00

Section 4: The Common Council shall, by ordinance, make
appropriations from the said fund for the purposes stated
in this ordinance.  No funds shall be expended unless
appropriated by ordinance of the Common Council.

BE IT FURTHER ORDAINED  by the Common Council that this
ordinance shall be in full force and effect from and after
passage, signing by the President of the Common Council and
approval by the Mayor.

PASSED by the Common Council of the City of Hammond, on the
27th  day of  June , 1994.

/S/  Robert A. Markovich



    VICE-PRESIDENT COMMON COUNCIL
ATTEST:

/S/  GERALD BOBOS
    Gerald Bobos, City Clerk

PRESENTED BY ME, the undersigned City Clerk of the City of
Hammond to the Mayor of said City for his approval on the
29th
day of  JUNE , 1994.

/S/   GERALD BOBOS
     Gerald Bobos, City Clerk

The foregoing Ordinance No. 7702  consisting of two (2)
typewritten pages, including this page was  approved  by
the Mayor
on the  6TH  day of  JULY , 1994.

/S/   DUANE W. DEDELOW JR.
     Duane W. Dedelow, Jr., Mayor
     City of Hammond, Indiana

PASSED by the Common Council on the  27TH  day of  JUNE
,1994
and  APPROVED , by the Mayor on the 6TH  day of  JULY ,
1994.

/S/   GERALD BOBOS
     Gerald Bobos, City Clerk


